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The Presidentõs Letter Dear Haiti Outreach Ministry Family,  

I hope you know that you are part of something 

very special! 

I am now entering my ninth month with HOM, and 

I feel blessed to be working with people so filled 

with love, wisdom, and strength, where faith is the 

centerpiece of our conversations. Our ministry 

shares the message of Jesus boldly and the people 

of Haiti receive it with heartwarming gladness in 

the face of the most challenging life circumstances. 

Our Haitian friends trust in God to provide for 

tomorrow when there is absolutely nothing to eat 

today. That trust has tremendously inspired me. I 

know these stories also inspire you, because God 

has moved you to be a vital part of them.  

A priority now is to make sure you are receiving the 

information you want, in the format and frequency 

you want to receive it.  To make this happen, we 

hope you will take a few minutes to respond to a 

brief survey. You can do so by clicking on this link:  

http://www.haitiom.org/haiti -outreach-ministries-

donor -survey/ 

I believe the results of the survey will enhance our 

communication with you and lead you to a deeper 

realization of the blessing you are to many. 

Thank you in advance for taking time to complete 

the survey and for your ongoing love for the 

people we serve. If you prefer instead to contact 

me, I will be happy to hear from you.  My email 

address is bmcginley@haitiom.org , and my cell 

phone number is 609 760 4783. 

Blessings, 

Bill McGinley,  

Director of Advancement 

 

 

Greetings to our brothers and sisters 

in Christ!  

As always we are grateful for your 

partnership with HOM and MICECC           

as we work together in serving God in Haiti.                         

In this newsletter I would like to share information on:  

Bill McGinleyõs work as the new Director of 

Advancement, and 

Highlights of major projects and needs. 

Later in this newsletter, as part of a new series by donors 

and volunteers Dr. John Daniel will share his thoughts on 

why he was attracted to HOM and the reasons for his 

continuing involvement.  

Bill McGinley, Director of Advancement  

As many of you know, Bill McGinley joined HOM as the 

Director of Advancement last fall. We introduced him to 

you in the November HOM newsletter.   His hiring is part 

of HOMõs plans to prepare for the future and to focus on 

improving communication with our supporters and 

donors.  Bill has been busy getting to understand HOM 

and MICECC, meeting our Haitian colleagues at MICECC, 

communicating with HOM supporters here in the US, and 

taking many trips to Haiti.  Bill has also spent time looking 

at mission philosophy and mission organizations working 

in Haiti to see what future initiatives might be considered 

by HOM. 

One of the important focuses of Billõs work is to make sure 

that we at HOM are communicating to our supporters as 

well as reaching out to new churches and individuals to 

share the good news of the work in Haiti.  While Bill is 

certainly leading this effort, I would encourage all of you 

to reach out to Bill and to assist him wherever and 

 

 

http://www.haitiom.org/haiti-outreach-ministries-donor-survey/
http://www.haitiom.org/haiti-outreach-ministries-donor-survey/
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Why Do I Give to Haiti Outreach Ministries? 
By the Rev. Dr. John Daniel 

Pastor/Head of Staff, Crestwood Church, Richmond Va. 

 

Over the years I have had the joy and privilege of working with many organizations related to mission such as The 

Outreach Foundation of the Presbyterian Church, Inc., (now known as The Outreach Foundation, Inc.),  Antioch Partners 

which is a missionary sending organization, and Haiti Outreach Ministries which the readers of this article will know so 

very well.  In the very early days of HOM I was richly blessed to work with David Armistead and others in putting 

together a plan for tracking and accounting for funds given to HOM and in forming the nonprofit foundation that we 

now know as Haiti Outreach Ministries.  Off and on for 20 years I have served on the board of trustees of The Outreach 

Foundation. As a church pastor I have enjoyed working closely with our congregationõs Mission Builders. I 

continue to enjoy and learn from all my involvements in mission funding and sending bodies.  

 

Recently I was asked the question, òWhy do we give to Haiti Outreach Ministries?ó  An easy answer to this 

question would be, because I love and respect Leon and Jackie Dorleans. One could give a simple answer 

and merely say because it is an opportunity to do mission.  That is the core of the biblical and theological 

answer, but the reason we want to support HOM is more than that.  We give our support because: 

 

 HOM has high integrity and transparency.   Any organization today doing the work of mission and ministry must have 

the highest integrity.  When money is given to HOM for the work in Haiti, there is no question that the money is 

used for the purpose it was given.  Were this not the case, there would be great hesitation to offer up hard -earned 

money even for a ògood cause.ó  We have all heard stories of the damage done by poorly managed nonprofits. It is 

reassuring that books are audited and checks and balances are in place to safeguard money traveling to a different 

country for many projects and ministries.   

 

We give to HOM because it builds the capacity of the Church of Jesus Christ.   That is what 

mission must do. It is not the from the òWest to the restó philosophy, where we are the òknow-it-

allsó for the needs of the world. Rather, we work through a partner called Haiti Outreach Ministries. 

This way, we know that our dollars build the capacity of the work being done by Pastor Leon in the 

preaching of the Gospel and by Jackie and others in the educating of young minds.  We are 

building the capacity of the Church in Haiti, and not striving to do things òjust by ourselves.ó 

 

We delight in giving to HOM because the Gospel is proclaimed through all that is done.   

Whether in a school classroom, from the pulpit, or in relationships with people, Jesus is shown, 

demonstrated and proclaimed.  There is no reason for our existence in any shape or form if the Gospel is not at 

the center.  Allowing Jesus to be made visible before the world in all these ways invites the world to know the true 

Prince of Peace who transforms lives and fills us with hope regardless of our social standing.  HOM is about being a 

bridge to the Gospel of Jesus. 

 

HOM allows us to be a part of what God is doing in this world.   Through the Holy Spirit, 

God is at work in a world filled with terrorism, bombs, death, suffering and disease. In 

the world that has so much pain and anguish, God is still at work.  We may hear of 

terrible acts of violence in the name of other religions, but we can through Jesus show 

and declare what God is still doing in our world.  Clearly, through the work of HOM God 

is at work in Haiti.  Clearly, Jesus is on the move through the schools, churches and 

ministries of Pastor Leon and his whole team in Haiti.  By giving to HOM we have the 

privilege of being able to be part of what òGod is doing in this world.  As a dear friend of 

mine always tells me, òIt does not get any better than that.ó   

 

I could add other reasons. Surely there is great value in the gifts we give 

through HOM.  It seems that what we give goes a long way.  There is joy in 

my heart and in our life because of the work of HOM and Leon and Jackie!  

Thanks be to God for such a gift. 
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Construction Trip Report by Bob OõBrien 
Spring, 2016 

 

This report covers my recent visit to all our construction sites.  I was accompanied by Marcelin on the job sites and met with 

Jacky, Nadege, Profaite, Arnold and Luc.   

 

I met with our new tool inventory people, Pastor Profaite, Arnold, and Marcelin concerning the tool inventory and checkout 

program. Several recommendations were made. We are placing a locked tool box at each location with an inventory kept 

by the òtool guy,ó Junior Volcy.  He will check out and check in all tools.  Eddie will serve as his assistant so we always have 

two individuals who are responsible for all tools used by HOM/MICECC, whether they be for construction operations or 

team projects.  

Based on the many compliments on the exterior colors at Bary˰  Feõ, it is being discussed to change the colors of all MICECC 

buildings to the Barye Fe colors. 

 

Cité Soleil  

 

Medical/Dental Clinic  

¶ I was able to observe the new dental air compressor and the new plumbing from the compressor to 

all the dental rooms. 

¶ Tom Blockley has shipped a suction machine to Haiti and it will be delivered to Cité Soleil. 

 

School Classrooms and Childrenõs Church Project 

Structural drawings have been received and a detailed takeoff and estimate have  been     

completed. The total project cost stands at $364,650 if no delays are  encountered due to 

funding shortfalls. 

Demolition of the old clinic slab has been completed and material was hauled off  during 

the week. 

Layout was completed during the latter portion of the week, a finish floor elevation was 

established and excavation is beginning the week of April 18th. 

The site is very tight and we will be working around an operating school and  medical 

clinic, so there will be a more detailed focus on material placement and  operational 

procedures. 

 

Wasp Infestation in Almond Trees  

¶ Several children have been stung by the wasps in the almond trees. I purchased wasp spray (hard to find in Haiti) and a 

large chemical back pack sprayer to kill the wasps, hope to hear soon that this problem has been remedied. 

 

Sanctuary Chancel  

¶ We are awaiting funding to complete the chancel interior finishes.  

 

Soccer Field 

¶ Progress continues on the renovation of the field. New sod is being placed and weeding continues. 

 

Greetings, HOM Partners 

We are introducing a new article type for you this edition. Over the course of a year the Directors of the HOM Board will 

deliver reports to enable us to remain connected and well informed regarding the activities of the entire ministry. The 

frequency of the reports will vary depending on the area of responsibility, with construction being an area that requires 

reporting more often.  Bob OõBrien is our Director responsible for the construction component and is dutiful in delivering 

these updates to the board.  We want to share one of Bobõs reports so you, too can be informed about what your prayers  

and financial support are accomplishing in Haiti. Enjoy Bobõs report. We always do! 
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whenever possible. He would be happy to visit your 

church to share with groups all that HOM is doing and 

how your church might consider becoming more 

involved.  In this newsletter youõll see a survey he has 

initiated to gather information from our supporters and 

to encourage dialogue between supporters and HOM.  

Please complete and return this survey. 

Major Projects and Needs  

As usual there are many different projects and needs for 

the ministry in Haiti.   

Cit  ˰Soleil classrooms construction has started . In the 

past several years, enrollment has increased to the point 

that we need to build four classrooms at Cit  ˰Soleil.  Two 

classrooms costing a total of $145,000 are needed by 

August for the new school year.  Two more classrooms 

are needed by August 2017; if built in 2017 they would 

cost an additional 

$96,000.  Of the 

$241,000 needed to 

b u i l d  t h e  f o u r 

classrooms we have 

received approximately 

$110,000.  We can 

realize cost savings of 

approximately $16,000 if all of the classrooms are built 

together this year but this can only be accomplished if 

we receive $115,000 by September 1, to minimize 

construction during the school year.   

In addition, we plan a much-needed space on the 

second floor for childrenõs church, chapel and 

community meetings. We pray that we will receive the 

$141,000 needed to complete this   multipurpose space 

no later than this fall. If not received by this fall, the cost 

is expected to increase by $28,000. These construction 

projects in Cit  ˰ Soleil boost the economy by providing 

jobs for local individuals.  Further, there is a trickle-down 

effect as these workers spend money in the community 

on food, transportation, and services.   

A visiting team project list is available online. Over 

the years our MICECC colleagues and we have identified 

construction or maintenance projects that might be 

Basketball Court  

¶ A team from Courts for Kids will be in Haiti on June 

28-July 6 to work with the Cité Soleil Church 

congregation and school to build the basketball 

court. (A reminder to the CS church and school that 

they will have to provide volunteer labor to work with 

the college students from Courts for Kids.) 

¶ HOM is tasked with providing approximately half the 

cost for the project. Courts for Kids expects the group 

who is receiving the benefit of the court, in this case 

the Cité Soleil church and school, to be deeply 

involved! 

 

Church Kitchen  

¶ Design will begin shortly on the basics of a church 

kitchen.  The large white tank will have to be 

removed to allow construction to begin.  

 

Library  

¶ New windows were 

installed at the library, 

compliments of Pat 

Tathamõs team, and 

they give much more 

light and ventilation to 

the new library. 

 

Projects Not Yet Funded  

¶ I will continue to update the Project list on the 

website for visiting teams to undertake. These 

projects will constitute the òNot yet Fundedó list. The 

projects are small to mid-size and many are 

maintenance or improvement projects. 

 

Repatriote (Menelas) Campus  

 

Phase III, School Admin/Classroom Building  

¶ Work on the structure is 

complete. Forming and 

pouring the stair tower roof 

completed this phase of the 

project. 

¶ Work on interior stucco is 

complete. 

¶ All interior partitions are complete, both block and 

sheetrock partitions. 

¶ Metal work has been priced and will soon be installed 

on the second floor.  

¶ Painting has begun, with several teams scheduled to 

accomplish the majority of the work, under 

direction of our Haitian painters.  
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taken on by visiting teams.  Projects are noted with the priority status and approximate cost. This list is available on the 

HOM website (www.HaitiOM.org) and we hope that teams will review these as they plan activities.  Please take a look at 

this list and consider bringing a team from your community to help.  To learn more about bringing a team to Haiti  see 

HOMõs website section on Mission Trips under the Volunteer section or contact Ben Mitcham at ben.wilsonbjr@gmail.com 

Medical clinic operations require ongoing funding. MICECC has successfully    

operated the Cité  Soleil clinic for the past 19 months since taking over from 

Samaritanõs   Purse.  But in order to keep this clinic open HOM must raise at a 

minimum $102,000 annually for medical staff salaries, medicines and other related 

items. We need to raise $50,000 to take us through December 2016. Would you or 

your church be willing to sponsor a medical staff person for a year, a monthõs worth of 

medication, or cover the cost of running the generator for a month or year?  

 

Funds are needed to re -open a clinic in Terre Noire.  The clinic at Terre Noire 

(Blanchard), which had been operated by Family Health Ministries (FHM) for many 

years, closed in October due to the loss of funding by FHM.  HOM and MICECC hope 

to address this need in Terre Noire and also extend service to Repatriote as part of a 

comprehensive program.  The ability to fill these needs at Terre Noire and Repatriote 

depends on securing annual funding of $36,000 to $50,000. 

 

We need funding to support the Director of Advancement position. Recognizing the importance of this position  

(currently filled by Bill McGinley) to HOM and MICECCõs future and its supporters, the entire HOM board made financial 

pledges towards his salary and related expenses.  But HOM needs ongoing financial support from others. We pray that our 

partners and supporters will assist us, recognizing the importance of the Direcctorõs role in reaching out to other churches 

 and individuals. 

We are tremendously grateful for your partnership.   We hope to see all of you in Haiti. For those not traveling to Haiti, 

please pray for those who travel to Haiti, the ministry, the leaders at MICECC and the people of Haiti. 

Blessings,  

 

Christopher Northup  

 

http://www.HaitiOM.org
mailto:ben.wilsonbjr@gmail.com

